## THE BOOKHAMS RESIDENTS' ASSOCIATION PLANNING SUB-COMMITTEE MEETING

Minutes of the meeting held on Wednesday 19th May by Zoom

## TO BE READ IN CONJUNCTION WITH THE PUBLISHED AGENDA

1. Those attending:- Nigel Smith (Chair), Peter Witter, Brian Eve, Julia Dickinson, Geoff Tranter, Frances Fancourt, Keith Whale, Peter Seaward.

Apologies: - Mike Brookes

- 2. Matters arising from previous minutes:-
- a. 20/0977 The Chair reported his telephone call with SCC Highways. The SCC parking policy is used as the default policy if there are no local policies. It is assumed that local policies always take precedent. This is known to be the case in Woking. They are aware that there could be a lack of communication between MVDC and SCC when it came to highway matters (eg damaged verges/pavements caused by builders). They said that we can always contact them directly at <a href="https://highways@surreycc.gov.uk">highways@surreycc.gov.uk</a> if we wish to report any issues.
- b. 21/0352 this has now been dealt with.
- c. 21/0471 no LoR
- d. 21/0488 no LoR
- e. 21/0184 48 Dowlans Road. FYI this application was refused. Its dated 14<sup>th</sup> May but did not get into the MVDC lists for that week. Will show up next week. Anyway, we received a letter of thanks from a neighbour for supporting their objections to the application.
- 3. Running Lists:- Any to add to item 4.

21/0524 and 21/0638

4. Possible LoR's

Four application were considered. No action to be taken with 21/0500, 21/0511 and 21/0524. A letter of concern to be sent for 21/0638. **Action: KW** 

5. Planning decisions

All decisions were noted

- 6. AOB
- a. The committee had received an email just prior to the meeting from a resident who had lodged a formal complaint with MVDC Planning department regarding their approval of application MO/2020/0701 87 Eastwick Park Avenue. The email included their letter of complaint plus attachments. It was agreed that the committee

would review the contents and a decision then taken whether to write to MVDC in support of this complaint. **Action: All** 

- b. There was a general discussion covering the Local Plan, TPO's and the proposed Wisley development
- 7. Date of next meeting Wednesday 16<sup>th</sup> June at 2000hrs via Zoom